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The year started with elections at all levels including the Parish Council. Only 9 candidates came forward for 11 seats and the election was therefore uncontested. At the first meeting the Council decided not to co-opt so soon after the election as residents had just had the opportunity to be nominated. Members also recorded their appreciation to Peter Woodcock who had stood down after over 40 years on the Parish Council.

The street light in Beck Lane was replaced several years after being hit by a vehicle and this was paid for by Community Infrastructure Levy which the Council now receives from all new buildings in the parish.

The Clerk market tested the street light maintenance contract and the council insurance and was able to secure savings of over £2,300 per year.

I am pleased to say that all allotments at both the Waterloo and Blind Lane sites are let and all rents have been received. At Blind Lane additional laurel hedging has been planted to fill gaps in the cemetery hedge where earlier planting had died away.
The main additional facility provided by the Parish Council this year has been the Community Access Defibrillator which is stored in a cabinet on the wall of the Medical Centre. This is accessed via the 999 service when the caller will be given instructions on how to get it if this is seen as appropriate. The unit itself is automated with visual and audible instructions.

One of the next priorities is to improve the safety surfaces at both sets of swings and various alternatives are being investigated.
The years ahead will see a considerable amount of disruption in the area due to the NDR construction which, although only having a small impact on the parish will make significant differences to the way residents travel to other areas.
